
 

OUTREACH TO EVERY COUNTY  
IN THE REPUBLIC OF IRELAND  

to a total of 1.79 million homes  
 

From July 2012 to July 2014 
1.34 million homes  

in 25 Counties in the  
Republic of Ireland received  
No Longer Hoping booklets  

 

1112 people returned reply  
slips requesting Bibles  

and other literature. 
 

In April 2015 another 453 600  
homes in Dublin received  

No Longer Hoping booklets. Pray 
that God will provide the necessary 

resources for this distribution. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IEB  Praise and PrayerIEB  Praise and Prayer  
THE MAGAZINE OF THE IRISH EVANGELISTIC BAND SUMMER 2015 

  
  
  

 

Inside this issue  UPDATES ON IEB WORKERS / LITERATURE AND BOOKSHOP MINISTRY 
13 000 CALENDARS DISTRIBUTED / TEAM OUTREACH AND MISSION / POSTAL DISTRIBUTION  

Nílim ag Súil Feasta  

 

“The day I received the  
booklet entitled No Longer 

Hoping it gave me hope and 
lifted my spirits. I would be 
thankful if you could send  

me the books I have ticked  
on the list.” 



 

We are reminded in the Scriptures of the shepherd who left 
the ninety-nine sheep safe in the sheepfold and went after 
the one that had gone astray. He would not neglect the one 
that was lost and needed to be reached. As far as he was 
concerned his work was not complete until he knew all were 
looked after. The vision of IEB is to place a copy of the No 
Longer Hoping booklet in every home in the Republic of 
Ireland. Some months ago we were rejoicing that 25 of the 
counties had been covered. However, there was still one 
county to be reached and we knew our work was not 
complete until this was accomplished.  

We asked you to pray and we now 
thank God that He has answered 
prayer and opened the way for the 
booklet to be distributed in Dublin. 
Let us now pray that the Good 
Shepherd, who came to seek and 
to save that which was lost, will 
rescue many precious needy souls 
in the coming days.      
Dick and Mary Keogh 

From July 2012 to July 2014 IEB distributed 1.34 Million No Longer Hoping booklets through 
the Irish Postal Service to 25 counties in the Republic of Ireland.  

IEB completed the distribution to the remaining homes in Dublin in April 2015.  

 
 
 

‘How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the Gospel of peace, and 
bring glad tidings of good things!’ (Romans 10:15). 

People need the Lord and it is important for us to realise the 
urgency of reaching them with the Gospel before it is too 
late. Our vision is to do all that we can and use every 
means we can to bring them the Gospel message. We 
appreciate all who are involved with us in outreach. 
However, we need more people to answer God’s call and 
join us in outreach. If God is calling you, please contact us 
using the phone numbers on the back page of Praise and 
Prayer. We thank God for His faithfulness and for answers 
to prayer as we see evidence of God’s work in the lives of 
people with whom we have contact. We praise God for all 
that has been accomplished through the Postal Distribution 
of No Longer Hoping. Thank you for your prayers which 
make such a difference.                               Joan McAlister 
 

 

Prayer Requests for the Work of IEB   
For the guidance of the Holy Spirit.                                
For healing for workers, volunteers and friends who are ill. 
For health and protection for all who join our outreaches. 
That God will direct many people to pray for the 
advancement of God’s Kingdom and revival in Ireland. 
For more dedicated team members who will faithfully 
present the Gospel. 
For guidance and sensitivity as we share the Gospel with 
people in their homes. 
That our evangelism programme would be used of God to 
lead people to faith in Christ. 
For God’s blessing on the Postal Distribution and all those 
who have received the No Longer Hoping booklets. 
That the IEB Committee would be guided by the Holy Spirit. 
For Daphne Morrow, Roy and Vera Leckey, Betty Kane, 
Alberta Hall, Albert and May Foster and Freddie and Valerie 
Ruddell who help in administration. 
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Prayer Requests 
That through the Postal Distribution 

people living in the Republic of  
Ireland will be  

reached with the Gospel. 
 

That God will provide the resources 
to complete the postage costs for  
half a million homes in April 2015.  

 

“I was very glad to get your booklet 
through the letterbox. Your booklet is 

like a breath of fresh air.” 
 

“What happens when we die? What  
is our destiny, Heaven or Hell?  
What does the Bible teach?” 

 

“I have been in recent receipt of a 
booklet from you inviting me to accept 

a Bible and literature explaining the 
Way of Salvation. I am sure I would find 

them very interesting.”  
 

“I’m interested to have a Bible. I’m 
grateful that you are spreading the 

good news and giving free leaflets and 
Bibles to anyone interested.” 

 

“All I can say is, Thank You!” 
 

 

The following are excerpts  
from some of the letters received: 

 

“I really enjoyed your booklet, No 
Longer Hoping. Could I have a Bible?” 

 

“Will you please send me the Bible?” 
 

“I received your lovely booklet in the 
post. I would appreciate any advice or 

information you can offer.” 
 
 

“Thank you for the beautiful booklet 
received in the post today. I would like 
to get two Bibles, one for myself and 

one for my daughter.” 
 

“I was in receipt of your beautiful Holy 
Bible and the other items  
you so kindly sent me.” 
 

 

“I have read your  
booklet, No Longer Hoping.  

It has helped me a lot, thanks be to 
God. Can I please have one  

more copy for a friend?  
I would like to have a Bible also.” 

 

“I wish to acknowledge receipt of  
your lovely booklet and leaflets,  
which were most interesting and 

informative. Thank you for sending  
me such valuable literature.” 

 

“Please forward me a Bible and 
literature explaining  
the Way of Salvation.  
I need God in my life.” 

 

“Can I have a Bible?  
I am so lost, so sad and so alone.” 

OUTREACH TO EVERY COUNTY IN THE REPUBLIC OF IRELAND  

Is God calling you? 

We express our sincere thanks to Rodney McCullough and his 
staff at Antrim Printers for the hard work they put into the 

preparation and transport of the booklets to Dublin.  
This was a big job which they carried out very efficiently. 

We thank God that, to date, 1112 people have returned reply slips requesting Bibles and other literature. 

To get the best price with the Postal 
Service in Dublin it was more      

     economical to post a minimum of 
half a million booklets. Therefore, in 

April 2015 we completed the 
distribution of No Longer Hoping 

booklets in Dublin to 453 600 homes 
and to make this up to over half a 
million we posted 59 700 copies of 

Hope in a Troubled World to homes in  
Co Roscommon and part of Co Mayo. 



 

Grateful Thanks from IEB for your Partnership 
and Prayerful Support to... 

All who faithfully pray for our work. 
The Committee of IEB. 

Ministers and pastors who support us in our outreach. 
Those who contribute generously to our work. 

Our faithful team members who serve sacrificially. 
Our dedicated voluntary staff who work in our bookshops.  

Will and Stella Gamble who help in practical ways.  
Alfie Snoddy who transports and distributes literature.  
Rev Ken and Mrs Beulah Robinson and the members of 

Battlehill Methodist Church. 
The friends who help at Fellowship Evenings. 

Those who accept missionary boxes to support our work.  
Those who donate clothes, bric-a-brac and other items 

which we use to help others. 
If you would like to receive a missionary box,  

please contact the IEB Office. 
 

 

Greetings from Wesley and Thalia Mitchell 
Dear friends, 

Wesley, Thalia, Micah, Lydia, Havilah and Jerusha,  
17 Penman Place, Galashiels, TD1 1TS 
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              Betty, Wilma and Letitia                                                                                                                      Miriam, Fay and Joy 

 
  

IEB Ministry and Outreach             Real Life in the Community 
‘For we are unto God a sweet savour of Christ, in them that are saved, and in them that perish’ (2 Corinthians 2:15). 

Betty, Wilma and Letitia 

A Shop on the Street 
It is a great privilege to be part of the chain 
that can lead to people becoming 
Christians and help others grow in their 
faith, through selling Bibles and Christian 
literature. Some people come into the 
shop looking for something in relation to 
aspects of life that they or someone 
they know are finding a struggle and we 
can suggest books which may be 
helpful. As well as individuals making 
purchases we often supply resources to 
churches. This could be study guides 
for Bible study groups or booklets like 
Journey into Life for outreach. 
Stalls at Craft Fairs  
and Church Events 
When we go out with stalls there is the opportunity for 
people who may never come into the shop to see a 
selection of our stock. In the run up to Christmas we 
brought stalls to four Craft Fairs and supplied a stall for a 
Girls’ Brigade sale. Then in January we had a stall at the 
Friday and Saturday evenings of a church missionary 
weekend. 

Sowing the Seed after Breakfast  
or a Chinese 
In November we organised two 
outreach events. On Saturday 22 we 
hosted a Ladies’ Breakfast in the 

Killyhevlin Hotel, where Averil 
Neilly gave a very moving 
account of how God had helped 
her through difficult times, 
especially when her husband was 
diagnosed with and later died 
from cancer. She also shared 
helpful practical advice for those 
wishing to come alongside 
bereaved friends.   

On Monday 24 November we had an evening 
for men in the Mandarin Buffet with the former Northern 

Ireland and international footballer, Stuart Elliott. After a 
very enjoyable Chinese meal Stuart did a ‘Question of 
Sport’ type quiz. He then shared how he had become a 
Christian and the impact this had on him as a footballer.  
He ended by challenging everyone as to where they stood 
before God. 

 

Welcome to Real Life 
Bibles   Devotional Books    

Bible Study Material 
Biography   Christian Living      
Fiction with Christian Values 

Youth and  
Children’s Resources     

Music        Cards         Gifts  
 

8 Dublin Road, Enniskillen,  
BT74 6HH 

Tel: 028 6632 2400 (from NI)     
048 6632 2400 (from RoI) 

e-mail: real-life@btconnect.com 

     Violet 

PRAISE GOD 
For improved sales over the past year 
For opportunities to take out stalls 
For good attendance at both outreach events 
For good health for all staff 

PRAY 
For guidance in organising future outreach events 
For wisdom in selecting new stock 
For sufficient staff coverage 
That Sunday Schools would avail of the good  
resources for prizes 

 

Our Sincere Thanks to all  
who Support us Prayerfully and Practically 

All who faithfully pray for our work. 
The Committee of IEB. 

Ministers and pastors who support us in our outreach. 
Those who contribute generously to our work. 

Our faithful team members who serve sacrificially. 
Our dedicated voluntary staff who work in our bookshops.  

Friends who help with administration  
and prepare literature for outreaches. 

Alfie Snoddy, Rodney Glenn and Boyd George who transport  
and distribute literature.  

Rev Ken and Mrs Beulah Robinson and the members of  
Battlehill Methodist Church. 

The friends who help at Fellowship Evenings. 
Will and Stella Gamble who help in practical ways.  

Those who donate clothes, bric-a-brac and other items  
which we use to help others. 

Those who accept missionary boxes to support our work.  
If you would like to receive a missionary box, please contact the IEB Office. 

Greetings from Wesley 
and Thalia Mitchell 

Dear Friends, 
Thank you for 

encouragement and 
prayers in recent 

months. We appreciate 
the kind words and 

sympathy since my mother's passing. We relocated to 
Northern Ireland for extended furlough at Christmas. 
Wesley continues outreach and evangelistic work in 

Scotland 1-2 weeks each month. Please pray for 
youth work and prison opportunities he has.  We 

continue to pray for an outreach centre in Pathhead 
(near Edinburgh) to be reopened to God's glory.  

Thank you in the Lord's Name. 
Wesley and Thalia Mitchell, B. McCall Barbour, 

28 George IV Bridge, Edinburgh, Scotland  EH1 1ES 
Tel: 0131 225 4816 

Miriam, Fay and Joy 
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IEB Committee Members    Eric Hammond (chairman), Denzil McIlfatrick (vice-chairman), Wesley Armstrong, Tom Condell,  
Lucy Dudgeon, Leslie Hadnett, Henry Jordan, Joan McAlister, Victor Niblock, Olive Orr, Walter Pringle and Vera Smith.   



‘If any of you lack 
wisdom, let him ask of 
God, that giveth to all 

men liberally’  
(James 1:5a). 

Wisdom 
This is something we 
should ask God for 
on a daily basis. We 
need His guidance 
in selecting stock 
for the shop. He 
alone knows who 
will come in and 
what their needs 
are. God is our 
guide in pointing 
customers to the 
right book or other item to help them. 
We require sensitivity and discernment 
in our conversations as people share 
problems and ask questions. God’s 
guidance and wisdom are necessary 
in choosing words for the white board 
outside the door and in dressing the 
window. In our outreach events we 
require God’s guidance and wisdom in 
every aspect of the planning. We need 
to seek God’s wisdom in developing 
the work of the shop and reaching 
more people through it. 

Bibles, books, 
children’s 

books, 
biographies, 
CDs, DVDs,  

gifts and 
cards. 

Something for 
all ages 

 

Workers 
We are very indebted to our wonderful 
team of volunteers without whom it 
would be impossible to keep an open 
door in Cavan. We are very grateful to 
Letitia Moffitt and the staff of Real Life 
for their invaluable assistance in 
supplying stock for the shop, 
bookstalls and special orders. We 
appreciate Alice Irwin’s drawing up of 
the staff rota, Audrey Reilly’s work on 
window displays, and Henry Jordan’s 
oversight of the shop and providing  
bookstalls. We are thankful for John 
Johnston’s help in acting as courier. 
We appreciate the help of Peter 
McDonnell on work experience one 
day each week. We thank those who 
keep the shop clean and tidy. 

Windows 
Those passing the shop will form an 
impression of the shop from what they 
see in the windows and what they see 
inside the shop through the windows. 
They may be drawn in, or they may 
misunderstand and feel rejected. In 
addition there are many windows of 
opportunity as we take the bookshop 
out to people through bookstalls. We 
have had stalls at Mothers’ Union and 
PWA meetings. We appreciate the 
opportunity we had in February to take 
stalls to seven Postal Bible School 
prize evenings. We are grateful to 
Henry and those who helped him in 
that. In November fifty ladies attended 
our Ladies’ Breakfast in Hotel Kilmore 
where Grace Patterson shared her 
journey with cancer in a helpful and 
challenging way. Angela Carleton 
blessed us with her lovely singing. 

‘Jesus, when He came out, saw much people, and was 
moved with compassion toward them, because they were 

as sheep not having a shepherd’ (Mark 6:34). 
Such was our scenario this year at The Ploughing 
Championships - many people, the biggest crowd ever, two 
hundred and seventy-five thousand people. Were they as 
sheep without a shepherd? Conversations with the people 
revealed many who still are depending on the sacraments 
of the church, others on being good and doing good. Many 
young people argued their case as to what was truth and 
what was not. One young thirteen year old, described by 
her friend as not being religious, denied the existence of 
God and believed all things came into being with a big 
bang. Some were sceptical about heaven and hell, and 
others were holding on to their faith even though they no 
longer practised it. We did have some people who 
expressed a deep concern for their soul’s salvation.  

 

They were given a fellowship contact in their towns, so 
please pray for them. Two thousand cups of tea and coffee 
were served to people. What does that mean? It means we 
are not left hoping if the people have read the literature 
given to them. Like Dick Keogh’s testimony, we are no 
longer hoping. We know for sure that at least ninety-nine 
per cent of those people had the Gospel shared with them 
across the tables. Yes, sheep without a shepherd, and 
what a joy to teach them many things about the truth of 
salvation. This year we were blessed with the labours of an 
OM team which joined us. It was quite an international 
team from America, Australia, Canada, Germany, 
Netherlands and N. Ireland. Together we laboured with the 
Lord and now look to the Lord for the increase. For those 
who have been praying for us, continue in prayer for this 
increase of the Lord.      
Andrew and Basi McCausland 

 

The National Ploughing Championships, County Laois, 23 to 25 September 2014  
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Pray for    Godly wisdom in every 
aspect of our work 
More customers and opportunities 
Staff health especially remembering 

Iris Deering                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Give thanks 
For voluntary staff with their gifts and 
abilities      
For windows of opportunity 
For resources available 

Welcome to Cavan Christian Bookshop, 22a Bridge Street, Cavan   
Tel: 049 4361418 (from RoI)  00 353 49 4361418 (from NI)  

 

Wisdom in Cavan  



Outreach Work 
Over these last few 
months, I visited 
many villages and 
towns giving out the 
2015 Gospel 
calendars, a variety of 
Gospel literature 
including Gospels of 
John which incorporate 
Steps to knowing God and Gospel 
verse bookmarks. In addition, 
invitations to the Praise Evenings in 
Manorhamilton and Bundoran were 
also distributed. Thirteen people 
attended the Praise Evening in 
Manorhamilton where the Gospel 
songs and the Word of God were 
enjoyed by all.  

In Bundoran, we had a Praise Service 
in the local nursing home and also in 
the Allingham Arms Hotel. The singing 
along with the Bible readings were 
greatly enjoyed by all who were 
present. 
I have visited several homes and have 
had opportunities for many meaningful 
conversations with people, many of 
them living on their own and dealing 

with many issues 
including 
bereavement. 
Outreach work has 
taken place in 
Manorhamilton, 
Glenfarne, Dowra, 
Rossinver, Killargue, 

Drumkeeran, Keshcarrigan, 
Aughnasheelin, Drumcong, Fenagh 
and Bundoran. 
We are studying the book of Acts at 
the monthly Praise Evening in 
Manorhamilton and are encouraged 
by people sharing what Christ means 
to them and by the many Gospel 
musicians and singers who come 
along. To all who have helped me with 
the outreach work I say a sincere 
thank you.  

‘Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; 
for they are white already to 

harvest’ (John 4:35). 
On Saint Patrick’s day we visited 
Ballyshannon, Bundoran and 
Manorhamilton. There were good 
crowds and people willingly accepted 
literature. We distributed 1000 copies 
of Dick Keogh’s booklet. 

Sligo Town 
I have returned to visiting in Sligo 
town and have visited a number of 
believers. I have also had good 
conversations with people who are 
going through difficult times and it has 
been a privilege to leave relevant 
Gospel literature with them. 

Cavan Outreach Work 
I continue to bring books from Real 
Life, Enniskillen to the Cavan Christian 
Bookshop. In the Bookshop I have 
had opportunities to speak to many 
local people and also some strangers. 
On Tuesday afternoons, I do visitation 
in the Cavan area and have met many 
elderly people and some people of 
other nationalities. It has been 
encouraging to see them receiving 
Gospel literature incorporating a reply 
slip and they are also encouraged to 
visit the Bookshop. 

John Johnston  Reaching out with the Gospel in the West  

 

We thank God for enabling us to write 
booklets and tracts that can be used 
as a means of reaching precious 
needy souls with the Gospel. 
The literature published by 
Cherith Gospel Outreach 
Trust is being used in 
various parts of the 
world and though we 
have never set foot in 
most of these places 
we feel privileged to be 
allowed by God to play 
a small part in the 
rescue of those who 
are in danger of being 
eternally lost. We are, by 
God’s grace, part of a team of 
believers dedicated to doing what we 
can to see men, women, boys and 
girls snatched from the grip of the 
devil. A prisoner in Lusaka Central 
Prison, Lusaka, Zambia, sent us a 
reply slip from one of our booklets 
recently. He requested a Bible, 
literature explaining the Way of 
Salvation and all of the booklets and 
tracts mentioned on the reply slip.  

 

Many of the prisoners to whom we 
have sent literature in the past have 
shared it with their fellow inmates and 

some of these have also 
contacted us, so we 

trust this will be the 
case in this prison 
also.  
We continue to be 
encouraged by 
the fact that 1112 
people who were 

contacted 
through the 
Postal 

Distribution of the 
No Longer Hoping 

booklets have returned reply slips or 
have written letters to us, many 
requesting Bibles or New Testaments. 
Which Way to God (by Peter Jeffrey) 
and Ultimate Questions (by John 
Blanchard) are two of the booklets we 
send to contacts who request literature 
explaining the Way of Salvation. Most 
of the contacts also request booklets 
and tracts listed on the reply slip.  

 

In December we were involved with 
members of Thurles Baptist Church in 
our annual visitation to nursing homes 

and our local hospital where we hold 
carol services. This is a wonderful 

opportunity to proclaim the Gospel in 
song and also to engage in spiritual 

conversation with residents and staff 
members. We sincerely thank God for 

the privilege of serving Him. 

Dick and Mary Keogh reach out from Tipperary 
‘Do the work of an evangelist’ (2 Timothy 4:5). 

Prayer Requests 
For all who have been reached through the Postal Distribution of No Longer Hoping. 
For new opportunities to proclaim the Gospel during 2015. 
For the establishing of a permanent Christian witness on Achill Island.  

 Prayer Requests 
For the outreach work in Sligo town. 
For the monthly Praise Evening in 
Manorhamilton on the first Thursday of 
each month. 
For wisdom and protection as I seek 
to do God’s will. 
For my nephew Andrew’s continuing 
health issues and for God’s help in his 
schooling. 

John and Dorothy 
Hayes maintain their 

interest in IEB by 
participating in our 

Fellowship Evenings 
and preaching at 

some of our mission 
meetings. John’s clear 

presentation of the Gospel is always 
appreciated. They have a prayerful 

interest in the work of IEB and greatly 
appreciate your prayers.  

 

Noel Turkington  
is an example to us all 

as he faithfully prays 
for the work of God in 
Ireland and distributes 

Gospel leaflets to 
people in homes in 

Counties Armagh and 
Down. He has good conversations and 

makes contact with people from both 
communities. People willingly accept 

the leaflets Noel distributes. Pray that 
God will give Noel opportunities to 

share the Gospel and that he will have 
health and protection to serve God. 

PAGE 5   SUMMER 2015 

Challenge 

Let us do WHAT we can, 
To reach as MANY as we can, 

As SOON as we can.  



We spent four days in Achill 
distributing invitations to Gospel 
Evenings and Scripture calendars 
which were pre-packed for us. The 
Corraun Peninsula, which is a very 
needy area close to Achill, is sparsely 
populated and has a difficult terrain. 
Hence Joan does not always have 
enough team members to visit it, but 
we felt we should try to cover it this 
time. We found the people welcoming 
and very willing to accept the 
literature. We had some good 
conversations at homes and were very 
encouraged that two ladies from this 
area came to the Gospel Evening in 
Achill Sound. We also enjoyed helping 
with the services in two care centres. 
Jack and Alice Irwin 
All the homes in Achill were visited 
and calendars and invitations to the 
Gospel Evenings were distributed. 
Again we met lovely people who were 
appreciative of receiving the 
calendars. We visited the families of 
friends who passed away some time 
earlier. We always receive a warm 
welcome in these homes. Some family 
members attended the Gospel 
Evenings. The visits to the care 
centres were very rewarding. We were 
disappointed that Dick and Mary 
Keogh were unable to be with us.  
Maurice and Gretta Patterson 

We were back in Achill to help with the 
calendar distribution. People in many 
homes were awaiting the 2015 
calendars. We had a will to work and 
were enabled to visit all of the homes. 
With each calendar distributed we left 
behind Scripture verses for each 
month of the year. We were blessed 
with good weather and enjoyed being 
in the fresh air. We took part in Gospel 
Evenings as well as care centre 
meetings. We pray that God’s Spirit 
will speak to people through the 
printed Word, the ministry in singing 
and messages from the Word of God. 
Anne Cobine 
We had a good team in Achill. I had a 
good friend, Jackson Wallace, with me 
for the first time. In Dookinella, Keel 
and Dooega we distributed calendars 
and invitations to the Gospel 
Evenings. We sang hymns in Saint 
Coleman’s, Saint Fionnan’s and Saint 
Brendan’s care centres where eighty 
residents listened to the Gospel. We 
had Gospel Evenings in Achill Sound 
Hotel and Keel Hall where twenty-two 
local people heard the Gospel 
presented. The highlight for us was 
the children singing ‘Away in a 
Manger’. We appreciated the musical 
gifts of John McLoughlin, who is 
originally from Achill, as he played his 
guitar and joined with Joan who 

played her Q 
chord to lead the 
singing. Jackson 
and I enjoyed 
our visit to Achill. 
Philip Hawe 

21-28 March 2015  
Follow-up Visitation 
God blessed us with a wonderful week 
in County Mayo. We visited three care 
centres in Achill and three in 
Belmullet. The ministry in song and 
Bible talks touched the hearts of those 
who listened and they expressed their 
appreciation. In Achill we visited some 
contacts who were bereaved or had 
faced difficult challenges in their 
families and we endeavoured to bring 
them comfort from the Word of God. 
We had two cottage meetings when 
two local men shared with us their 
experiences of their journey to faith in 
Christ. Three people shared about the 
difficulties they faced as a result of 
bereavement and family problems. We 
thank our God for answered prayer. 
Maurice and Gretta Patterson 
Joan McAlister 

ACHILL OUTREACH 18 to 25 July 2015 
‘I sought for a man among them that should make up the hedge and stand in 

the gap before Me for the land  -  but I found none’ (Ezekiel 22:30).   
As plans are already being made "in the will of The Lord" for our 
summer outreach to Achill and the surrounding area, this verse 
from Ezekiel came to my mind. Many of our friends, because of 
illness and the ongoing years are not as able as they once were, 
and so I believe that this verse comes as a challenge to some 
who are more able-bodied to face the challenge and enlist in 
God's army to continue the great work which has gone on in this 

part of Ireland over many years. Even if you cannot go, do still 
continue to pray for those who do that God will establish an 
evangelical witness for His glory in this remote area. 

Matthew 9:37-38 remind us, ‘The harvest truly is plenteous 
but the labourers are few. Pray ye therefore the Lord of the 
harvest that He will send forth labourers into His harvest’.  

 

LOST - a human soul of inestimable value.  
Anyone bringing the same to Christ will be richly rewarded.    

Hugh and Ethel Wylie 

Prayer Requests 
That, as people look through the 
lovely pictures on the calendars, they 
will read the Scripture verses. 
That people will hear the call of God  
to help in this work.            
That those who were spoken to will 
come to realise that religion or 
good works will not save them. 
That a permanent Gospel witness  
will be established in Achill.  

TEAM OUTREACH AND MISSION INFORMATION AUTUMN 14, WINTER 14/15, SPRING 15 
  

  Dates 
 

Nov 14 
 

Nov 14 
 

Dec 14 
 

Jan 15 
 

Jan 15 

 

March 15  
St Patrick’s 

Day 

 

Other Areas 
September  
to March  

 
March 15 

 
TOTALS 

  

  Location 
  

Achill 
 

Belmullet 
  

Fanad 

 

Leitrim 
Cavan 

 

Roscommon 
Sligo/Mayo 

 
18 towns 

  

Achill 
Belmullet 

  

  

  Gospel Evenings and     
  Cottage Meetings 

 
2 

 
2 

 
4 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
2 

 

 

10 
  

  Care Centre Meetings 
 

3 
 

3 
 

3 
 

3 
 

6     

6 
  

24 
 

  Team Members 
 

 8 
 

 5 
 

 24 
 

 13 
 

10 
 

35 
 

22 
 

3 
 

 120 
  Homes visited and 
  Booklets distributed  

 
1310 

  
1620 

 
3635 

 
2910 

 
2790 

 
7385  

 
7752 

 
40 

 
27 442 
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Achill Island     Teams on Outreach 14-21 November 2014 
8 team members           1310 homes visited and calendars distributed 

2 Gospel Evenings          3 Care Centre  Meetings 



It was good to be back in Belmullet as 
part of a team of five who were 
involved in outreach. We visited 
Belmullet town and all of the homes on 
the peninsula with Gospel calendars, 
literature and invitations to the Gospel 
Evenings. God blessed us with good 
weather for visiting. The Gospel 
Evenings were held at the Heritage 
Centre in Eachleim with ten local 
people attending and at the hotel in 
Belmullet where we were really 
encouraged by an attendance of 
twenty-three local people. Neil Shaw 
sang some solo pieces at these 
events. We joined in hymn singing and 
I shared some thoughts on God’s gift 
of His Son to us. We also visited three 
care centres and did a similar 
programme with good opportunity to 
share the meaning of the birth of 
Christ with staff and residents. Eighty 
residents in three care centres listened 
to the Gospel. We thank God for His 
presence and blessing on the 
outreach.                  
Robert Swanton 

 

Once again we enjoyed beautiful 
weather on the Mullet peninsula. Neil 
Shaw led singing which was much 
appreciated by local people and team 
members. Robert Swanton travelled a 
long distance from County Cork to 
lead the meetings and be our guest 
speaker. He encouraged us so much 
by his efforts to go the extra miles. 
Every day God enabled the few 
workers to visit many homes and 
leave behind the Word of Life wrapped 
in a calendar. 

Anne Cobine 
At the Gospel Evenings and meetings 
in care centres people really enjoyed 
the singing and were happy to 
participate. I shared some solo pieces 
which were well received. It was a 
special encouragement to see 
children, young people and adults 
joining in the singing at the Gospel 
Evenings. We pray that the messages 
shared in both Word and singing will 
penetrate into their lives in the future. 

Neil Shaw 
It is always a great privilege for us to 

be involved in outreach in the 
West of Ireland. We visited 
homes in rural parts of the 
Mullet peninsula with 
calendars and invitations. We 
had a number of interesting 
conversations with people 
whom we met.  

Maurice and Gretta Patterson 

 

 

We had the privilege of visiting many 
homes where people always look 
forward to receiving our calendars. 
Team members had good contacts 
with people who listened as we shared 
the Gospel with them. In some cases 
we were invited into homes where we 
had the privilege of reading the Bible, 
explaining the way of salvation and 
praying with people. After the services 
in three care centres we were 
encouraged as we shook hands with 
those who listened. Many expressed 
how they had been helped through the 
Gospel singing and messages. This 
makes outreach in this area so 
worthwhile.                            
Joan McAlister 

Westport 24-26 July 2015 
‘Bearing precious seed’ (Psalm 126:6). 

Down through the years this venue has proved 
to be a good opportunity to share the Gospel 
with pilgrims and tourists who visit the town 
during ‘The Reek’ weekend. Will you plan to 

join our existing team of people who  
engage in tract distribution and personal 

evangelism in the town of Westport?  
Prayer Requests 

That the Lord will be pleased  
to save some. 

For good health for team members. 
For favourable weather. 
Colin and Doris Cromie 

Croagh Patrick 25-26 July 2015 
‘The harvest is past and we are not saved’ (Jeremiah 8:20). 

The Pilgrims who climb ‘Patrick’s Holy 
Mountain’ in an effort to earn merits and 

forgiveness of sins will be offered a booklet 
explaining the Way of Salvation. May God 

cause many of them to listen as members of 
the outreach team tell them of the One who 

climbed Calvary’s mountain on their  
behalf to pay the penalty for their sins.  

Prayer Request 
That, for many who climb Croagh Patrick, 

pardon and peace will replace  
pilgrimage and penance. 
Dick and Mary Keogh 

 

Inishowen 4-30 August 2015 
‘My heart’s desire and prayer to God for Israel (Ireland)  

is that they might be saved’ (Romans 10:1). 
God gave us the commission to reach people 
in Ireland with the good news that God loves 
everyone and that none should perish. Pray 

that God will prepare the hearts of those who 
will be visited and Christ will be exalted in the 

preaching and praise each evening. 
Prayer Requests 

That backsliders would be restored and 
Christians challenged to seek  

holiness and sanctification. 
That people would realise  
their need of a Saviour. 
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Belmullet Teams on Outreach 22 November-3 December 2014 
5 team members       1620 homes visited and calendars distributed 

2 Gospel Evenings     3 Care Centre Meetings 

Prayer Requests 
That God will bless His Word which 
was shared with the people of 
Belmullet.  
That the Holy Spirit will bring  
conviction and conversion. 
For the salvation of precious souls.  
That God will speak to the people we 
met and that they will seek His gift of 
eternal life. 

Sligo/Leitrim  
23 June-3 July 2015 

'How shall they hear without a preacher?'  
(Romans 10:14). 

'From surfing to cycling Sligo has it all 
outdoors,' is a quote from the Sligo Tourism 

website. Sligo and Leitrim are beautiful 
counties which have a lot to offer the visitor. 
However, many people who live there have 
never heard the Gospel. Why not visit these 

picturesque places this summer with the best 
news you could ever bring to anyone?  

We would be delighted to have you with us.  
Prayer Requests 

For the direction of the Holy Spirit. 
For safety and divine appointments. 

Daphne Morrow 

FORTHCOMING OUTREACH (DV) 
 

Tipperary 4-11 July 2015 
‘Holding forth the Word of life’ (Philippians 2:16). 

County Tipperary is white for harvest. 
Members of Thurles Baptist Church, along  

with a team from IEB, plan to go forth with the 
Lord to sow the Word of God in rural and 

urban areas. What an awesome privilege it is 
to share such an amazing message of  
hope with a hurting and dying world.  

Prayer Requests 
For a good response to the  

call for team members. 
For God’s blessing on our  
home-to-home visitation. 

Pastor Michael and Mrs Lesley Quinn 

Belmullet 
25 July-1 August 2015 

‘One soweth, and another reapeth’ (John 4:37). 
 Would you be available to help share the 

Gospel in Belmullet this summer? 
The team will be involved in distributing  
Gospel literature and sharing the Gospel 

message with people. Care centres will be 
visited and Gospel evenings held in various 

venues in Belmullet. There will also be 
opportunities to visit contacts from previous 
outreaches. Team members are blessed in 

prayer and fellowship time together. 
Prayer Request 

That people will be challenged about the  
need to join our outreaches in County Mayo.               

Robert and Sharon Swanton 



We welcomed the team and people 
received calendars and invitations to 
the Gospel Evenings in Rathmullan, 
Milford, Kilmacrenan and Rossnakill. It 
was great to see both sections of the 
community attending and taking part in 
the Bible Readings. The real message 
of Christ was presented. Maurice 
Patterson led the Gospel Evenings 
and we enjoyed the singing and 
Gospel messages from Teddy Doherty 
and Stanley and Mae Crooks. The 
clergy in Fanad are very supportive of 
our work and we thank them sincerely. 
Bert and Marie Anderson 
Another busy season of home-to-
home outreach was brought to a 
conclusion with four very meaningful 
Gospel Evenings. We want to thank all 
who participated in the services and all 
who gave of their time to distribute 
calendars and Gospel leaflets. The 
Gospel Evenings were well attended 
and it was encouraging to see new 
people attending. We are deeply 
indebted to team members for all of 
their hard work. We pray that God will 
richly bless all who served Him and we 
trust the Holy Spirit will use His Word 
which has gone into homes. 
Eric and Olive Borland 
The Bible reminds the believer in 
James chapter 1 verse 22: ‘Be ye 
doers of the Word, and not hearers 
only, deceiving your own selves’. We 
visited many homes in the rural areas 
of Ramelton and Milford with 
calendars and invitations. We pray 
that the Living Word of God will speak 
to hearts and lives by His Holy Spirit, 
that the light of the glorious Gospel 
may shine into hearts, that many 
people may find the Saviour and that it 
will bring honour and glory to the Lord 
Jesus Christ.  
James and Dorothy Malseed 

We were well received in three care 
centres. I sang some solos such as ‘O 
Holy Night’ and ‘Joy to the World’. The 
residents joined in with other hymns 
and some volunteered to read the 
Scripture passages. Residents, 
visitors and staff appreciated the 
Gospel message. After each service 
we distributed gifts to the residents. 
The meeting at Kilmacrenan was well 
attended. I sang again and those 
attending also joined in singing.  
Neil Shaw 
On a dark wet night it was wonderful 
to be treated to the warm hospitality of 
Bert and Marie Anderson before 
speaking at Kilmacrenan Village Hall. 
The talk was on ‘The Word made 
flesh’ and examined how the plan 
which the Father had to save the world 
from sin and death was made before 
the world was created. The message 
was received well and there was a 
sense of awe at the wonder of how 
God unfolded His plan through the 
prophets and in the person of Jesus.  
Vincent Brown 
We went to Milford on Sunday 
evening. We set off on Monday 
morning and visited the rural areas of 
Milford with calendars and invitations. 
In the town we distributed Gospel 
leaflets and invitations. We had some 
good responses as we visited homes. 
We spoke to one man and told him he 
needed to repent of his sin and ask 
Jesus into his life. We encouraged him 
to read the leaflet for himself but he 
said his wife was interested in 
reading the leaflets. We have prayed 
for this man’s situation. We went to 
Ramelton and distributed calendars 
and invitations. People accepted 
them and thanked us.  
Albert and May Foster 

In Rathmullan a great number of 
people attended and the presence of 
the Lord was very real. There was 
special music and singing by Alan and 
Graham Murphy and this was 
thoroughly enjoyed by all, some of 
whom were there for the first time. We 
had contact with people over tea and 
refreshments. We sensed a spirit-filled 
atmosphere and know that God is still 
working. 
John Mulhern 
It was a privilege to visit in the Milford 
and Cranford areas where literature 
was well accepted. It was good to 
renew contact with people whom we 
had met before and had opportunity to 
share about faith in the Lord. The 
Gospel Evenings were good times of 
fellowship where the music ministry 
was enjoyed and the Gospel clearly 
presented. We continue to pray that 
God will bless His Word and the 
testimony of His people in this area. 
Joe and Margaret Kerr 
Jack Irwin, Ernie McAnirn and I visited 
many homes where we met people 
who accepted literature. Each pack 
consisted of a beautiful calendar and a 
leaflet or bookmark explaining the 
Gospel message. These were pre-
packed and this protected the 
literature. Relationships are being built 
and many people expressed their 
thanks for the calendars received in 
past years and their gratefulness as 
they accepted a 2015 calendar. 
William Alexander  

Prayer Requests 
For a move of God's Spirit in lives.    
That the literature distributed,  
opportunities to witness at homes 
and messages in Word and song 
will be links in the chain to lead 
many people to faith in Christ.  
That many will respond to the 
Gospel message and be saved.    

FANAD, COUNTY DONEGAL   
28 May-10 June 2015 

‘He that winneth souls is wise’ (Proverbs 11:30). 

We are always very well received in this 
picturesque area. What an opportunity it 
will be to go back to the Fanad area to 
sow the precious seed of the Word of 
God. The harvest is plentiful but the 

labourers are few.  
Could you plan to help us?  

Prayer Requests 
For opportunities to witness at homes.  
That God will burden people to join us. 
For help and protection for the teams. 

Jack and Alice Irwin  

PAGE 8 www.irishevangelisticband.org 

Fanad Team Outreach 6-18 December 2014  
24 team members   3635 homes visited and calendars distributed   4 Gospel Evenings   3 Care Centre Meetings 



‘Be ye stedfast, unmoveable, always abounding in 
the work of the Lord, forasmuch as ye know that 

your labour is not in vain in the Lord’  
(I Corinthians 15:58). 

Team members visited nine care 
centres in Drumkeeran, Mohill, Boyle, 
Castlerea and Ballaghaderreen. 245 
residents and staff appreciated the 
Gospel message through the words of 
the hymns and from the Word of God. 
Graham Murphy, a well-known Gospel 
singer, was with us for five meetings. 
Graham and the team sang several 
hymns. These were the first Gospel 
services we have had in three of these 
centres and we thank God for opening 
these doors. At a prison fifty calendars 
were requested. In some of these 
areas there is little Gospel witness and 
we were glad of the privilege to scatter 
the good seed of the Word of God.  
Gilbert Beck 
It was lovely to share a time of Gospel 
singing with thirty residential/day 
centre service users in Drumkeeran, 
County Leitrim. A team of three visited 
two care homes in Boyle, County 
Roscommon. Joan had prepared a gift 
for each of the residents and they 
were all very appreciative. We pray 
that the Lord will bless the seed sown 
and encourage those who listened. 
Some of the residents had requests 
for particular hymns which was great 
to see as they have a very limited 
exposure to the Gospel. The 
distribution of calendars was well 
received by the needy population of 
Mayo, Roscommon and Leitrim. We 
pray that the Scripture verses on each 
month of the calendar will be a thought
-provoking message that will benefit 
the readers. On a lighter note, we had 
a very pleasant evening in the team’s 
house in Aclare. Graham Murphy 
played the keyboard and we had 
fellowship, tea and fun which was 
enjoyed very much by our children. 
Wilson, Ruth and Edith Thorpe 
 

We spent a day in Swanlinbar and 
Blacklion and our purpose was to 
distribute Gospel calendars. We were 
well received especially in Swanlinbar 
where the people were so appreciative 
of what we were doing. We later spent 
four days near Swinford where we 
joined a small team. We visited three 
care centres where we had times of 
worship. It is such a privilege to meet 
the residents and staff who are always 
so welcoming to us. We spent the 
remainder of our time distributing 
calendars in Charlestown. It was great 
to be able to speak to people on the 
street and explain that our calendars 
were different in that they had a Bible 
verse for each month. We pray that 
these Bible verses will bear fruit in the 
hearts and lives of these people.  
Jack and Alice Irwin 
We visited two care centres in Boyle 
where staff and residents were very 
glad to welcome us, as was evident by 
their willingness to participate. This 
was a great opportunity to share the 
Gospel in both Word and song. We 
shared such hymns as ‘The Old 
Rugged Cross’ and ‘What a Friend we 
have in Jesus’. We thank God for this 
opportunity and may it open doors for 
future outreach. 
Neil Shaw 
Jackson Wallace and I went to 
Drumshanbo where we stayed in 
Maguire’s cottages. We thank God for 
what He enabled us to do and for the 
favourable weather we enjoyed. We 
visited all of the homes in the town of 
Drumshanbo and Leitrim Village, and 
distributed 600 calendars. As we 
visited homes in this needy area we 
met lovely people who 
willingly accepted the 
calendars and were 
looking forward to us 
coming. 
Philip Hawe        
 

Eric Kells, William Stewert and I 
travelled to Ballinamore and 
Ballyconnell. It rained for most of the 
eighty miles we travelled to this area 
but when we arrived the rain stopped 
and we had good weather to distribute 
450 calendars and bookmarks. Earlier 
we had prayed that God would give us 
divine appointments and favourable 
weather, and our prayers were 
answered. One man said he really 
looks forward to receiving the calendar 
each year. Please pray for a man who 
shared with us some of the tragedies 
he had faced in his life. We chatted 
with him for forty-five minutes and he 
asked us to call with him next time we 
are in the area. Pray that God would 
speak to him and change his heart 
towards the Gospel. What a privilege 
to share the good news of the Gospel.  
Jim Davison 
We had another great day with IEB. 
Drew McDowell and I met Joan and 
then travelled to Mohill where we 
distributed calendars. After this we 
moved to Carrick-on-Shannon. During 
our day we had the privilege of visiting 
a residential home for the first time. 
We sang some good old-fashioned 
hymns and Drew gave a sound word 
based on John chapter 3 verse 16. 
The home manager gave us a lovely 
card of thanks, expressing the 
appreciation of the residents and 
staff. Please pray that the verses on 
the calendars would be the means of 
speaking to people about where they 
will spend eternity. Pray that, as team 
members return to this residential 
home, they will be well received. 
Reuben Kirkland 
 

Prayer Requests          
For guidance and sensitivity as we bring the Gospel  
to people in their homes. 
For health and protection for all who join the outreach team. 
That God will bless the Gospel singing at the Gospel Evenings  
and care centres. 

Leitrim/Cavan/Roscommon/Sligo/Mayo Team Outreach 
31 December 2014 to 22 January 2015 (14 days) 

Roscommon 13-20 June 2015 
One Sunday five Irish men from the Republic of Ireland 
called into the church here at Bethesda, West Wales, 

returning home from the rugby match in Cardiff. It was a 
great opportunity to share with them the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ. They were all very warm, friendly and open. Pray 

for the literature they took. It was a real encouragement to 
us as this summer we, as a group from the church, are 

planning a visit to Roscommon, the area from which one of 
the men originally came.      God’s leading!           

Prayer Requests     
For the leading of the Holy Spirit as we plan the outreach. 

For safety as we travel and divine appointments. 
Pastor Chris Rees PAGE 9   SUMMER 2015 

23 team 
members           

5700 homes 
visited and 
calendars 
distributed   

9 Care Centre 
Meetings 



Charlie Forsythe, William Stewert, Eric 
Kells and I left Moneymore for 
Ballinamore in County Leitrim. We 
handed out 420 booklets by Dick 
Keogh. One man accepted the booklet 
eagerly and said he had enjoyed the 
previous one. Like the sower in the 
Bible a few were dropped on the 
pavement but we trust many will reach 
the good ground. 
Jim Davison 
There was a large turnout in Monaghan 
with two people even travelling from 
Glasgow for the day! Most people were 
happy to take the booklets. Some had 
received one the night before at the 
parade in Clones. Others still have their 
booklets from previous years. It was 
easier to talk to people this year as the 
sound system in the town was not as 
loud as last year. There was a Gospel 
bus and Hope Café also working in 
Monaghan. All in all it was a good day 
of outreach.  
Alison Farquhar 
While many folk were flocking into the 
town of Carrickmacross to see 
the Saint Patrick's Day celebrations, it 
was such a privilege to have been 
given the opportunity to help distribute 
some of Dick Keogh's booklets.  Many 
individuals eagerly took the booklet and 
a young mother asked how she could 
get a Bible as she had none. She was 
delighted to see, on page 19 of the 
booklet, that she had a contact and 
address to request a Bible and some 
literature. We pray that hearts will be 
hungry for the Word as they read Saint 
Patrick's testimony. 
Eric and Matilda Latimer 

We were privileged to visit Kingscourt, 
Bailieborough and Ballyjamesduff. 
David invited us to his home where his 
wife, Stephanie, provided us with 
morning refreshments and evening tea. 
The weather was kind and we had a 
profitable time as we handed out 1000 
booklets and also bookmarks which 
were well received by all. We were 
encouraged that none were thrown 
down. We pray that God, by His Holy 
Spirit, will speak to these souls as they 
read the message and that they will 
come to trust in Christ for salvation. It 
was a wonderful opportunity to reach 
many with the Gospel.  
Valerie Wilson, Harry Douglas,  
David Hobson, Leslie Forster 

Boyd George and I went to 
Killeshandra, Arva and Ballinagh. We 
distributed the booklets to the people 
attending the parades. People 
accepted the booklets and were 
generally friendly. It was our desire that 
people will read the booklets containing 
God’s Word, that God will speak to 
them through reading them and that 
they will come to a saving knowledge 
as a result. It was nice to have the 
opportunity to work with Boyd. 
Albert Foster 

In Ballyconnell the Lord blessed Sean 
Maguire, Yvonne Healy and me in 
many ways. The weather was beautiful 
and everyone was so gracious as we 
handed out 500 booklets. We praise 
the Lord for people with whom we 
shared the Gospel. Yvonne spoke to 
some people who asked her how she 
was saved. One of the men said, “We 
all go to the same place – a hole in the 
ground.” Yvonne replied, “The body 
goes into the ground, but the spirit lives 
on forever in either heaven or hell.” It 
was a joy to share the good news with 
people who are still in darkness.  
Mary Howe  
Norman Quinn and I mingled with the 
crowds in Omagh as they waited for 

the parade to begin and gave out 300 
Saint Patrick, The Shepherd booklets. 
People received them gratefully with 
only a few refusals. It was difficult to 
have conversations but some talked a 
little and asked what the booklets 
were about. It was encouraging to see 
some reading them right away. 
Having a booklet appropriate for the 
occasion was very helpful. 

Norman Irwin 
Our team arrived in Drogheda early in 
the morning. We met up with many 
foreign nationals who accepted 
literature and Bibles. We distributed 
900 of Dick Keogh’s booklets. 
William Wilson    
In Oram, Kilnaleck and Mullagh we 
handed out booklets which people 
accepted gratefully. Our prayer is that 
people will respond to the Gospel 
message contained within the booklet. 
Joan McAlister 

Saint Patrick’s Day 2015          ‘Behold, a sower went forth to sow’ (Matthew 13:3). 

Dick Keogh’s booklet, Saint Patrick, From Prisoner to Preacher  
was the main booklet distributed by our teams.  

Bookmarks and CDs were also offered to people at the parades.  
7385 Saint Patrick booklets and other literature were distributed  

by 35 IEB team members in 17 towns in Counties Cavan, Monaghan,  
Leitrim and Donegal and Omagh In County Tyrone. 

5500 Saint Patrick booklets were distributed by other Christians. 

Mrs Ivy Wright from Portadown was called 
Home in April 2014. She was faithful in 
prayer for her church and the work of God. 
We express our sincere sympathy to her 
husband Gerald, daughter Lorraine 
Anderson, son-in-law Maurice, son 
Geoffrey and the family circle. 
Mrs Madge Harrison from Waringstown 
loved her Lord and went to be with Him in 
July. She was very interested in the work of 
many Missions and prayed faithfully for the 
extension of God’s Kingdom. To her 
husband Joe, sons Malcolm and Raymond, 
brother Jim Dawson, sister-in-law May, 
sister Molly Daniel, brother-in-law Trevor 
and the whole family we extend our 
deepest sympathy. 

Mr Jim Campbell from Magherafelt was a 
godly gentleman who was called Home in 
August. He was interested in Mission work 
both at home and abroad and was faithful 
in prayer. We offer our heartfelt sympathy 
to his wife Roberta, son Derek, daughter-in
-law Viviene, daughter Hilary, son-in-law 
Jeff, brother George, sisters Irene 
Hutchinson, Nora Artt and Florrie Stewart 
and the wider family circle. 
Mrs Maud Johnston from Portadown was 
a godly Christian lady who went to be with 
the Lord in September. She was faithful in 
the place of prayer and had a great interest 
in the work of many Missions. To her son 
Billy, daughter-in-law Gretta, daughter 
Dorothy Purdy and the family circle we 
express our sincere sympathy. 

Mrs Rita Moan from Fintona was devoted 
to her family and was called Home in 
September. She prayed consistently for the 
work of God and was a great supporter of 
many Missions including IEB. We extend 
our deepest sympathy to her sons George 
and David, daughters Sandra Stewert and 
Irene Kirk, sister Ella Clutterbuck and the 
whole family. 
Mrs Rena Taylor from Victoria Bridge was 
a godly Christian lady who went to be with 
the Lord in September. She had a great 
interest in the work of many Missions and 
faithfully prayed for their ministries. To her 
sons John and Winston, daughter Pearl 
Monteith and the wider family circle we 
offer our heartfelt sympathy. 
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Tributes to Very Special People in IEB  



Allen  
and his  

wife Ada 
 
 
 
Mr Allen 
Loney from 
Portadown 
was an example to everyone of a true 
servant of Christ and went to be with the 
Lord in December 2014. He was dedicated 
to taking the Gospel to the people of 
Ireland, Brazil and Portugal. As a young 
man, after training in Bible College, Allen 
served with IEB in mission work before 
leaving for Brazil. With his wife, Ada, they 
spent many years as missionaries with 
Acre Gospel Mission in Brazil and Portugal 
where some people with whom they had 
contact came to faith in Christ. Only eternity 
will reveal what was accomplished through 
their faithful witness and ministry. After their 
retirement, Allen worked part-time with IEB 
assisting his sister-in-law, Miss Vera Smith, 
to do administrative work. Allen and Ada 
always had a burden to reach people with 
the Gospel and spent time in Portugal 
doing evangelistic work and visiting 
contacts just a few years before Allen’s 
Homecall. We express our deepest 
sympathy to his wife Ada, son Mark, 
daughter Olive and the family circle. 
 

Mr Jim Gallagher from Fanad loved his 
family and was called Home in September. 
He was a faithful member of Leatbeg 
Church of Ireland Church which he 
attended regularly. We express our sincere 
sympathy to his wife Isobel, sons and the 
family circle. 
Mr Jack Armstrong from Kesh loved the 
Lord and was called to be with Him in 
October. He prayed much for the work of 
God and The Faith Mission Prayer Union 
met in his home from 1956 to 2013. We 
extend our heartfelt sympathy to his wife 
Audrey, children John, David, Ruth and 
Paul, sister Kathleen Hassard and the 
family circle.  
Mrs Jane Margaret Kenny from Cavan 
went to be with the Lord in October. She 
provided hospitality for Christian workers, 
including Mr Bob Graham, doing outreach 
in the Cavan area. She was a regular 
supporter of all types of mission work for 
which she prayed faithfully. To her son 
John William, daughter Winifred Wilmot 
and the whole family we extend our 
deepest sympathy. 
Mr Hubert Maze from Lisburn lived a godly 
life and was called Home in November. He 
was a former Faith Mission pilgrim and was 
a Methodist local preacher for sixty years. 
He was interested in many missionary 
societies and prayed faithfully for their 
work. We offer our heartfelt sympathy to his 
wife Helen, sons Stewart and James, 
daughters Margaret, Rosemary and Ruth, 
sister Kitty Maze and the wider family 
circle. 
Mrs Ella Hutchinson from Richhill went to 
be with her Saviour in December. A caring 
mother who loved the Lord, she supported 
the work of IEB with her late husband Jack 
and later, when housebound, continued in 
faithful prayer for those in Christian work.  

 

Her life was characterised by faith, her love 
for God’s Word and her hospitality and 
appreciation for visitors. To her children 
Elizabeth, George, Grace and Christine 
and the family circle we express our 
sincere sympathy. 
Miss Julie Gray from Killylea, and formerly 
Monaghan, was a good, godly thirty-three-
year-old girl who was called Home in 
December. Although suffering from a 
terminal illness, Julie loved life and was an 
example to all in the courage she showed 
during her illness. She had a heart for 
outreach and wherever she went she 
spoke of her Saviour and distributed 
Gospel tracts to people she met. We 
extend our deepest sympathy to her 
mother Esther, brothers Maynard, Colin 
and Christopher, sister Alison and the 
whole family. 
Mrs Norma Bell from Bangor was a faithful 
supporter of Christian work and served the 
Lord faithfully for many years until she went 
to be with the Lord in December. She was 
a former Faith Mission pilgrim and 
missioned in County Donegal where she 
saw tremendous blessing. Norma and her 
husband Fergus were involved in Christian 
work and influenced many lives for God. To 
her husband Fergus, sons Paul, Mark and 
Jonathan, brother Ivan Davidson and the 
wider family circle we offer our heartfelt 
sympathy. 
Mr Billy Spence from Markethill, a faithful 
supporter of Christian work, was called 
Home in December. He had a prayerful 
interest in the work of God in many places. 
We express our sincere sympathy to his 
wife Una, sister Sally Kernaghan, brother-in
-law John, sister-in-law Lena and the family 
circle. 
Mrs Kathleen Glenn from Lisburn was a 
gracious Christian lady who loved her Lord 
and went to be with Him in December. She 
had a prayerful interest in the work of many 
Missions including IEB. To her family we 
extend our deepest sympathy. 
Mr David Aiken from Lisburn loved his 
Lord and faithfully served Him until he was 
called Home in December. He was 
interested in the work of many missionary 
societies and prayed much for the 
extension of God’s kingdom. We offer our 
heartfelt sympathy to his wife Connie, sons 
Norris, Ian and Geof, daughter Jennifer 
Montgomery and the wider family circle. 
Mrs Joyce Gilliland from Bangor was a 
most gracious Christian lady who went to 
be with the Lord in January. She had a 
deep Christian faith and prayed much for 
those involved in the work of God in many 
places. She was interested in IEB outreach 
in Ireland and faithfully supported the work. 
To her husband Clive, son Graham, 
daughter-in-law Rachel and the family 
circle we express our sincere sympathy. 
Mrs Margaret Heasley from Lisburn was a 
godly Christian lady who was called Home 
in January. She lived her life to God’s glory 
and her kindness touched many lives. She 
loved to have fellowship with other 
Christians and was faithful in the place of 
prayer. She was interested in the work of 
many Missions and faithfully supported the 
ministry of IEB. We express our deepest 
sympathy to her extended family. 

Mr Donald Coulter from Fivemiletown was 
a highly respected gentleman who went to 
be with the Lord in January. With his late 
wife Sadie, who was called Home in April 
2009, they had a great interest in the work 
of many Missions and were faithful in the 
place of prayer. To their daughter Lynne 
Harpur, son-in-law Fred, grandchildren 
Gary, Melissa and Scott, brothers John, 
George and Robert, sisters Georgina Nixon 
and Kay Dennis and the wider family circle 
we offer our heartfelt sympathy. 
Mrs Nora Beggs from Loughgall loved her 
Lord and faithfully served Him until she was 
called Home in January. She was 
interested in the work of many missionary 
societies and prayed much for the 
extension of God’s kingdom. We express 
our sincere sympathy to her son John, 
daughter Kathleen, son-in-law John and 
the family circle. 
Mrs Doreen McCrory from Portadown was 
a loving, caring and godly lady who went to 
be with the Lord in January. She had a 
prayerful interest in Missions including IEB 
and prayed faithfully for them and for her 
large extended family. To her son Trevor, 
son-in-law John, grandson Jonathan and 
family we extend our deepest sympathy. 
Mr Brian Beck from Portadown loved his 
Lord and went to be with Him in February. 
He was involved in outreach work with First 
Portadown Presbyterian Church and was 
faithful in the place of prayer. To his 
brothers Harold and Mervyn and the family 
circle we express our sincere sympathy. 
Mr James (Jim) Harpur from Castlederg 
was a highly respected Christian 
gentleman who was faithful in his support 
of the work of IEB and was called Home in 
February. He was saved on 15 June 1961 
at an IEB mission in Castlederg conducted 
by Miss Eileen Marshall and Miss Ida 
Gordon. His godly life was an example to 
everyone and influenced many lives for the 
Master. He had a great interest in the work 
of many Missions and was faithful in the 
place of prayer. We offer our heartfelt 
sympathy to his wife Eileen, son Arnold, 
daughter-in-law Lavinia, daughter Fiona 
Bird, son-in-law Tony, grandchildren, 
brothers Robert and Sam and the wider 
family circle. 
Mr Roy Deane from Canningstown, 
Cootehill, was a humble, Christian 
gentleman who went to be with the Lord in 
March. Roy and members of his family 
were saved through the ministry of IEB 
workers. He had a keen interest in the work 
of many Missions and prayed faithfully for 
the extension of God’s Kingdom. He was 
loved by his neighbours who will miss him 
very much. To his brother Bert, sisters Ivy 
Eyre, Emily Nash and Flo Magill, cousins 
and family we express sincere sympathy. 
Mr George Scott from Rosscairn, 
Enniskillen was respected by everyone and 
was called Home in March. He was a 
regular attender at meetings in the IEB hall 
in Enniskillen and faithfully supported the 
work of IEB. He had a prayerful interest in 
the ministry of many Missions. He prayed 
much for the work of God in many places 
and had a particular interest in evangelism 
in Ireland. We extend our deepest 
sympathy to his sister Ina, brother Rev 
Harry Scott, sisters-in-law Evelyn and 
Sadie, nephews, nieces and the family. 
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IEB DIARY IEB DIARY IEB DIARY OF OUTREACH AND SPECIAL EVENTS 2015 (DV) 
 

   

The West of Ireland Convention 
Sligo Presbyterian Church 

Saturday 16 May and Sunday 17 May 2015 
Guest Speaker    Rev Kyle Hanlon 

Guest Singers     Brian and Ruth Agnew    
Bangor Worldwide Missionary Convention  

in Hamilton Road Presbyterian Church 
Friday 21 to Saturday 29 August 2015 

Annual Fellowship Evening and Dinner 
in Corick House, Clogher 

Friday 9 October 2015 at 7 for 7.15pm 
Guest Speaker  Rev Jim Hagan 

Singing by Ballybay Country Gospel Group         
Everyone Welcome 

 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE IN IRELAND 
IEB has openings for Christian workers called by God to  

ministry/evangelism among the people of Ireland.  
Please contact the IEB Office for application forms. 

OTHER OPPORTUNITIES IN MISSION AND MINISTRY 
Part-time voluntary work in evangelism and mission. 

Voluntary work in our bookshops/personal evangelism. 
Students may complete a ‘gap’ year/short term in evangelism. 

Team Outreach Work - ongoing throughout the year.  
Ministry - visitation of the sick, the needy and the bereaved;  

visits to our Prayer Bands;  
participation in Fellowship Evenings and Missionary Meetings. 
Administration - help with mailing, insertion of reply slips,  

collection of missionary boxes. 

 

SUMMER TEAM OUTREACH  
AND MISSION IRELAND 2015 

DONEGAL     Thursday 28 May to Wednesday 10 June 
ROSCOMMON/MAYO Saturday 13 to Saturday 20 June 

SLIGO/LEITRIM Tuesday 23 June to Friday 3 July 
TIPPERARY Saturday 4 to Saturday 11 July 

ACHILL  Saturday 18 to Saturday 25 July 
WESTPORT Friday 24 to Sunday 26 July 

CROAGH PATRICK Saturday 25 and Sunday 26 July 
BELMULLET Saturday 25 July to Saturday 1 August  

DONEGAL  Tuesday 4 to Sunday 30 August 
NATIONAL PLOUGHING CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Tuesday 22 to Thursday 24 September 2015 
Ratheniska, Stradbally, Co Laois 

CONTACT DETAILS: IEB OFFICE, ‘The Haven’ 
15 Ballintaggart Road, Portadown BT62 4HN 

028 3833 4929 (from NI) 048 3833 4929 (from RoI)    
e mail: joan.mcalister@btopenworld.com  
website: www.irishevangelisticband.org 

Registered Charity Number XN47717 
Bank Details 

Danske Bank Limited, Enniskillen  
Account Name: The Irish Evangelistic Band  

Sterling Sort Code: 95-03-09 
Sterling Account Number: 61010751 

Euro Sort Code: 95-03-09 
Euro Account Number: 60000027 

Welcome to Cavan Christian Bookshop, 22a Bridge Street, Cavan 

049 4361418 (from RoI)    00 353 49 4361418 (from NI) 
Come and browse in Real Life, 8 Dublin Road, Enniskillen, BT74 6HH  

028 6632 2400 (from NI)  048 6632 2400 (from RoI)  E-mail: real-life@btconnect.com 


